DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 21, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Keithley, Kitson, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, and Weir

Members Excused: Carroll, Harden and Wasson
Staff Present: Davila

Introduction of Guest(s): Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Rep. Earl Jaques (House Veterans Affairs Committee Chairman), Bettylou Evans (American Legion) and Elizabeth Byers Jiron and William Jiron Jr. (DAV/Stand Down)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Representative Jaques spoke about legislation currently in the works, the funding to open the empty wing at the Veterans Home and answered questions.

Mr. McMullen announced they are getting ready for their 50th Anniversary Airmen’s Conference in San Antonio, TX, from July 23-28, 2011.

Mrs. Evans reported they are getting ready for their 93rd State Convention at the Sheraton in Dover.

Mrs. Byers Jiron announced they are having the kickoff meeting for the 2011 Stand Down, it will be at the VFW in Newark. The Stand Down is being planned for October 21, 2011, at the Modern Maturity Center in Dover. She also announced that the VFW Ladies Auxiliary in Milford is having a female veterans’ tea on September 24, 2011.
Mr. Dorman introduced his Chief of Behavioral Health, Dr. Holzer.
Dr. Holzer handed out literature and spoke about the different tests and programs available for PTSD at the Wilmington VA. She spoke about the new phone applications available through the VA for assisting with PTSD issues.  She also answered questions and discussion followed. 
MOTION BY CORSA TO ACCEPT MAY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL
Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported two individuals were hired to fill openings at the Northern Cemetery.  One individual was a current employee in a different position and now his Conservation Technician position is open and being advertised.   
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Chairman Thompson reported that the Memorial Day Ceremony went very well and the Northern Cemetery looks beautiful.

SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Evans reported that their Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) is scheduled to meet on July 13, 2011, 3:00 pm.  He felt the Southern Cemetery is looking great.  

HEALTH SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa reported that he attended the Veterans Home Advisory Committee meeting yesterday.  The Home has been awarded $400,000 from the State to open the blue wing, which will house 12 patients. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported on legislative happenings. Representative Jaques indicated that the State is moving forward with trying to have more veteran-owned businesses get involved in the State procurement process. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS

Commissioner Weir spoke about an article he provided about veterans trying to get jobs.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Chairman Thompson announced the Commemorative Affairs Committee is being reactivated and Commissioner Lank is the chairperson. 

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Evans (American Legion) – He reported that Trooper Youth week is in progress and graduation will be on Friday.  The American Legion Department Convention will be held July 9-10, 2011. 
Goss (KWVA) – They are having their State Department meeting on Thursday, June 23, 2011.  He wanted to thank those involved in the Memorial Day Ceremonies at both the bridge and the cemetery for doing a great job. They will make their last trip to Walter Reed Medical Center, where they will present a check for $20,000; giving them a total of $118,000 donated to Walter Reed. They will continue to hold the golf tournaments and donate to other veterans organizations. He also spoke about other donations they have made to individual veterans who have been injured.
Kitson (VFW) – The Ladies Auxiliary is having a Patriots Pride Party on Sept 30 & Oct 1, 2011, at the Blue Hen Post in Milford. 
Keithley (40 & 8) – They are having a Wreck on June 26, 2011, and Voyager 1557 is sponsoring a nurse for $300.
Lank (MOWW) – They completed their project of placing an organizational bronze plaque at each of the facilities.  He also commented that he felt the Flag Day Ceremony was very well done. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the NJ State Convention on June 14-15, 2011. The Delaware State Convention will be held on Friday & Saturday, June 24-25, 2011, at the Department headquarters in Camden.  On Saturday, the Convention will end with a banquet at the Sheraton in Dover.  On July 8, 2011, he will attend a meeting at National headquarters. 
Newstadt (JWV) – They held their annual luncheon on May 22, 2011, and he spoke about the entertainment. He congratulated Commissioner Corsa on a very nice Memorial Day Ceremony. Commissioner Newstadt also reported that he will be attending the board meeting for the Delaware Military Heritage and Education Foundation on July 12, 2011. Mr. Davila indicated that Pat Teague has resigned from the Museum Foundation. 
Sarg (MOAA) – Their organization awarded $6,000 in scholarships to four JROTC students in Kent County.  He also indicated MOAA National maintains a job inventory that is current within 30 days and they also host job fairs and provide other employment tools. 
Weir (AMVETS) – He reported he attended the AMVETS function on May 28, 2011.
NEW BUSINESS

Chairman Thompson presented a request for a residency waiver for the Veterans Home. There was discussion and it was determined that more information was needed before a final decision was made.
MOTION BY KITSON TO TABLE THE REQUEST FOR A RESIDENCY WAIVER UNTIL THE JULY COMMISSION MEETING, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Chairman Thompson restated that donations are still needed from some organizations for the Veterans Day fund.  

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Commissioner Lank commented that he has written to the congressional delegation that he feels they should reinstate the draft. 

Mr. Jiron reported an Army retiree, Bill Mauldin, the creator of the Willie & Joe cartoon, was recently honored by the post office and is about to get a new postal stamp.
Commissioner Sarg spoke about the Delaware Veterans Coalition and discussion followed. 
Commissioner Kitson announced his resignation; effective immediately.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JULY 19, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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